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Under the Standards Review Subcommittee (SRS) Scope of Work, which was approved by the SRS on March 6, 2008, the SRS agreed to review recommendations and if subcommittee deemed appropriate, they would submit advisory comments to the Executive Committee for consideration.  As stated in the Scope of Work these comments are “not intended to change the scope of the Business Practices or recommendation, but to provide consistency and uniformity across all WEQ Business Practices.”

The SRS is requesting the Executive Committee consider the following advisory redlined comments in their review of this recommendation.  
3.  RECOMMENDATION

SUMMARY:


The recommendation is intended to address the NAESB Existing Transmission Commitments requirements in FERC Order 890 under Docket numbers RM05-17 and RM05-25 in paragraphs 243, 244, and 246 and in FERC Order 890-A under Docket number RM05-17 and RM05-25 in paragraphs 63 and 151.

This recommendation addresses the WEQ 2008 Annual Plan Items:

2.a.iv.4
Posting of Existing Transmission Commitments (ETC) 

2.a.vi.4
Posting of Existing Transmission Commitments (ETC) 

2.b.ii.1
Develop the Business Practice Standards complementary to NERC Reliability Standards for Existing Transmission Commitments (ETC) to create a “consistent approach for determining the amount of transfer capability a transmission provider may set aside for its native load and other committed uses”, including the elements of ETC for full implementation of the NERC MOD-001 reliability standard.


The business practices developed to address this item will require coordination with the NERC Order 890 reliability standards development. 

The Joint ESS/ITS and BPS Subcommittee reviewed the NERC MOD Standards MOD-028 (Area Interchange Methodology), MOD-029 (Rated System Path Methodology) and MOD-030 (Flowgate Methodology) and determined that the scope of this recommendation would be limited to those ETC components, which they agreed were not addressed adequately in the existing NAESB standards or included in the scope of work assigned to the ESS/ITS Subcommittee.  As a result of this decision the scope of the recommendation has been limited to the Grandfathered Agreement and Rollover Rights components of the ETC. There will not be a separate section for ETC.


